ERCOT Demand Side Working Group Meeting Minutes
April 8, 2004

Attendance

	Name
	Company

	Steve Madden
	Oxy

	Floyd Trefny
	Reliant

	Ed Echols
	TXU E

	Mark Patterson
	ERCOT

	Terry Bates
	Oncor

	Paul Wattles
	Good Co. Associates

	Shawnee Claiborn-Pinto
	PUCT

	Danielle Jaussaud
	PUCT-MOD

	Mike Brasovan
	THG Energy Technology Solutions

	
	


Approval of Prior Meetings Minutes
Minutes from the March 18, 2004 meeting were approved accepting Keith Emery’s recommended changes. ED Echols motioned that the minutes be approved and the motion was seconded.

Review proposed OOMC and OOME PRR for LaaRs

Mark Patterson presented a PRR to address the payment structure for LaaRs that provide OOME service.  The payment structure for LaaRs providing OOME Service was agreed to include a generic cost based on the FIP times a heat rate of 18 MMBtu.  If the generic cost was not sufficient to cover the Load’s costs during an instructed interruption, verifiable cost could be submitted.  It was agreed the verifiable cost should be capped at $1000 per MWh and the payment could include not only the deployment period but also up to 3 additional hours to cover any restart cost.  Also as recommended in the March meeting this PRR should remove LaaRs from being available for providing OOMC Service.  Ed Echols volunteered to sponsor this PRR on behalf of the DSWG.  A modified PRR was sent out to the DSWG exploder list recommending all comments due back to Ed by EOB Monday April 12.  

Review of Load Participation in ERCOT whitepaper

Floyd presented the Load Participation in ERCOT whitepaper for further discussion.  This whitepaper originally included 4 issues prior to its initial review by TNT. Issue 1 and 2 were resolved during that initial review but issue 3 and 4 were remanded back to DSWG for further discussion.  

During this meeting of the DSWG issue #3 was decided to be tabled with a recommendation that the DSWG research and possibly provide a follow up solution to be included in the new Protocols.
During discussions concerning issue #4 it was noted that paying loads at the nodal price versus the zonal price could become problematic. In certain nodes that are generation nodes the risk is that loads could be required to pay to interrupt.  Dannielle and Steve will follow up with Eric Schubert (PUCT) to revisit this issue.  

Floyd requested ERCOT to follow up on Reliant’s proposed modifications to the BUL program.  Mark Patterson will investigate.

Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2004.



